
 
 
 
 
 
 
 E– Bulletin for NGOs on the Durban Review Conference 
 

This new series of E-bulletins is issued by the Office of the High Commissioner for 
Human Rights to provide regular updates and guidance for NGOs in the lead up to 
the Durban Review Conference, which is scheduled to be held in Geneva from 20 to 
24 April 2009. 
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In 2001, the United Nations organized the World Conference against Racism, Racial 
Discrimination, Xenophobia and Related Intolerance in Durban, South Africa. The conference 
was attended by more than 10,000 people from all regions of the world and led to the adoption by 
consensus of the Durban Declaration and Programme of Action, which to date is the most 
important framework in the combat against racism and racial discrimination. In  2006, the United 
Nations General Assembly, in its resolution 61/49, decided to convene in 2009 a Review 
Conference on the Implementation of the Durban Declaration and  Programme of Action and 

http://www.un.org/durbanreview2009/index.shtml


A Webcast service, containing the archives of past Preparatory Committee sessions, as 
well as live broadcast of the session in progress, is also available through: 
www.un.org/durbanreview2009/webcast

The Secretariat strongly encourages NGOs to regularly consult the relevant Durban 
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duplication of events. Where duplicate requests are received, the Secretariat shall 
endeavour to ensure a coordination of efforts and to encourage the co-sponsorship of 
events. Where there is clear duplication, the Secretariat reserves the right to facilitate the 
holding of the event to that which is most closely associated to the Durban Declaration 
and Programme of Action.  Organizers shall 
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Public Transport
Tram and bus: The Palais des Nations is served by several tram and bus lines: 
Buses 8, 28, F, V and Z serve Pregny Gate (Appia stop) where the Pass and 
Identification Unit is located. 
 
Trams number 13 and 15, as well as buses 5, 8, 11, 14, 28, V, F, and Z serve the Place 
des Nations. Place des Nations, where the Nations Gate is located, is some 500 metres 
away from the Pregny Gate. 
 
The number 28 bus serves Cointrin Airport from the Place des Nations. 
Further information such as itineraries, timetables, fares, etc. is available on the site of the 
http://www.tpg.ch/fr/index.php. 
 
Taxis: A taxi stand is located on Route de Pregny, some 25 metres from the Pregny Gate, 
direction Place des Nations. Taxis are usually available round the clock. The following 
direct telephone number may be of help: +41 (0) 22 331 41 33.   Ki
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